
From: Paul Nolis   

Sent: Wednesday, October 20, 2021 10:59 AM 

To: Clerks Richmondhill <clerks@richmondhill.ca> 

Subject: Muirhead water and sewer project 

The Muirhead Community wishes to address Council on October 27, 2021. 

The Muirhead Community has requested Mr. Wayne Emerson to participate in the Council 

meeting of October 27, 2021. 

During the Council Meeting of September 13, 2021, both Ms. Dempster and Mr. Paolo Masaro 

openly and clearly mislead Council by stating that they had not been contacted nor have heard 

from York Region, when asked by Council member Carmine Perrelli if they had heard or 

contacted York Region regarding the install of the Sewer and Water for Muirhead. This 

development can be verified with the minutes of the September 13, 2021 Council Meeting. 

Mr Emerson's email dated October 20, 2020 to Paul Nolis as follows, had been sent to both Ms. 

Dempster and Mr. Masaro on six (6) separate occasions dating back to October 2020. 

Emmerson, Wayne <Wayne.Emmerson@york.ca> 

Tue, Oct 20, 2020, 3:30 PM 

to me 

Good afternoon Paul 

This is a local planning and project delivery matter. The Region’s infrastructure is in place to 

support their work. 

Wayne 

Ms. Dempster in the Richmond Hill update memo sent to the Muirhead residents (undated) 

approximately July 2020, clearly indicates Richmond Hill has "paused"  the project after 

spending $460,000 of taxpayers money on surveys and studies, 

The undated update sent to the Muirhead Community of July 

 2020 also States " BY proceeding, the City could be installing infrastructures that may become 

obsolete if the development proceeds.  

Ms. Dempster in her email, clearly states that rather than providing consumable water to the 

seniors of Muirhead she  directs the seniors of Muirhead to place a claim to the City's notice of 

claim for disability benefits.and 

 I quote  "I respectfully direct you to the City’s notice of claim process, should you wish to make 

a formal claim https://www.richmondhill.ca/en/our-services/notice-of-claim.aspx." 

The Muirhead Community is requesting consumable water not disability benefits for drinking 

inconsumable water, as Ms. Dempster suggested. 



Ms. Dempster requested $100,000.00 from each Muirhead household to reinstate the sewer 

and water project. 

Ms. Dempster was and is fully aware that the majority of the Muirhead Community are seniors 

surviving on Pension benefits. 

Let it be known as an indisputable fact, and clarified  no application for development had been 

sent to Richmond Hill and no developer has expressed interest to pursue development of 

Muirhead. Contrary to Ms. Dempster position for cancelling the council approved Muirhead 

water and sewer install despite the 2016 Council approval. 

I am requesting that The Richmond Hill Clerk Office ensure that this email from Paul Nolis, and 

the presentation material attached is to be included on the City website and form part of the 

package to Council for the meeting of October 27, 2021. 

I have forwarded this information to Mr. Emerson, via this email, and requested his participation 

on October 27,2021. 

Attached is: 

1)  the application to present 

2) Muirhead water and sewer submission to Council. Previously submitted for the September 

14, 2021 Council meeting. A full and detailed verbal presentation on this material will be 

presented on October 27, 2021 

Thank You 

Paul Nolis, MBA, M.Sc. B.Comm. B.A.S 


